
 

Summary of the Meeting of the Vale Douzaine 

Monday 30th January 2023 

 
Present:  Miss R.A. Henry – Dean   
  
Douzeniers: Mr O.C.E. Brock, Mr N.J. Leale, Miss V.J. Robinson, Mr A. Quevatre, Mr 

R.E. Digard, Mrs P.A. Robinson, Mr W.J. Le Page, Mr G. Collins, Mr J.E. 
Bond, Mr J.H. Niles, Mrs. A.B. Setters 

 
Constables:  Mr R.A. Leale, Mr W.H. Cohu 
 
Parish Secretaries:  Mrs N. Gill,  
 
Apologies: Mr J.C.S.F. Smithies, Mr T.I. Ashworth, Mr P.F. van der Tang, Mrs D. 

Breton 
 
A talk was given by 2 members of Traffic and Highway Services. 
 
RL welcomed Mr Brock to the Douzaine. 
 

1. Minutes of the Meeting held on 12th December 2023 were approved by the Douzaine 

with 2 small changes.  

2. Matters arising.   
 

• Report from Parish Working Group.  JS will attend the next meeting. 
 

3. Bornements.  OB advised to be aware of development creep and that the Douzaines 
are able to feed in to the DPA. 
 

• Five Bornements were approved. 
 

4. Parish Remede Budget.  Approved. 

5. Church Remede.  Approved. The church is still playing catchup with work due to be 
done during covid lockdown.  The church is still awaiting the quinquennial report that 
was due in September. 
 



6. Cemetery Budget.  Approved.  RD asked if the Cemetery fees had increased this year 
and it was confirmed they had. 

 

7. Constables’ meeting update.  BC attended this meeting.  The constables are hoping to 
meet 4 times a year. 
 

8. Correspondence 
 

Guernsey Motorcycle and Car Club – Vale Castle Sprint.  This event now cancelled. 
 

9.  Any Other Business: 
 

• RL asked if anyone wanted to change the Rules of the Douzaine and if not, that they 
sign the register that they agreed with them. 

• JN the War Memorial requires attention.  This is being investigated at present. 
 

 
The Meeting closed with the Benediction at 9 pm. 


